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IN THE MATTER OF:
Application of British Amerdican 0Qil Producinn
Company for permission to institute a
secondary recovery project in San Juahn county,
New Mexico, and for the promulgation of
special rules and regulations in connection

therewith. Applicant, in the above- styled
cause, seeks an crder authorizing it to
institute a secondary recovery project in the
Blsti-ILower Gallup 0il Pool for the injection
of dry gas and/or liquefied petroleum:gas
into the Gallup formation through four wells
located in Sections 27 and 28, Township 26
North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New
Mexico. Applicant further proposes that
special rules and regulations be promulgated
to govern the above-described project, which
would include among other ‘things conversion »
of additional injection wells without nnotice .
and hearing, transfer of allowables from
ingection wells, transfer of allowables from
wells shut-in for observation purposes or
to increase the efficiency of the project,
exemption of all leases connected with the

. projJect from gas-oil ratio limitation provided
gas produced therefrom is reinjected, and
such other rules and regulations the Commis-
sion may deem appropriate. :
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Case 1562
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BEFORE :
Danlel S, Nutter, Examiner,

TRANSCRIPT CF HEARINGE
MR. NUTTER: We will take the'néxt'casé, Case 1562,
MR. PAYNE: Case 1562, Applicaﬁion of British American
011 Producing Company for permission to insgitute a seéondary
recovery project‘in San Juan County, New Meﬁico, and fér tﬁe.pro—

nulgation of specilal rules and regulations in cornectlon therewith,.
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WR. CHRISTY: Sim Christy, of Hervey, Dow & illukle,

appearing for the Applicant, British fmerican 011 Producing Company
Assaéiated with us in this case 1s Mr. Robert Sullivan, attorney
witﬁ the fim qf Modesitt and Sullivan in benver. Ve would
appfeciate theﬁCommission hearing him and having him present the
testimony.

MR. SULLIVIN: Thank you, Mr. Christy. Mr. Examiner,
we vould 1ike to commence by moving for leave to amend our petitior
in one respect. I think it's clear from the gist of the petition
that wé are requesting the conversion of the Douthit "B" Five Well
for‘;njectionvphrposes.4 Nevertheless, in the precise request
made in our application, it does not seem to Be clear that the
Douthit "B" Five conversion is included. Now, you notice 1t-daid
‘mention four wells were being requested. We have mentioned the
other three‘whiéh we are requesting they bve approved on admiﬁistra—
rtive;apéroval. fThrough inadvertance or oversight on my part,
what is known aé the Douthit "B Five was not included in oﬁf
pray;ar.‘ I would like to amend that at this time.

| MR. NUTTER: You still propose to injecﬁ gas to.foﬁr
wells, is thét correct? |
MR, SULLiVAN: -Yes, 'sir.
MR.iNUTTER: The four wells are in Sections 27 and 282
IR, SULLIVAN: There are no changes in those respects,

noc,
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MR. NUTTER: So the amendment is not broadening the |




Scope of this application?

MR, SULLIVAN: No, ié's in a sense a tgghnical thing.
‘T think the petition is clear.

MR, PAYNE: I think i¥ is, Mr. Sullivan, in your

Paragraph 2, 2-L.

" MR. SULLIVAN: I'm refcrring, Mr. Payne, t¢ Paragraph
8, where we make specific reduest on an order. We don't request
the approval of the conversion of Douthit "B" Five, which is the

well we anticipate will be used initially for gas injection and

- |which iskthe one wWe were primarily concerned with. I would like

to include this Paragraph 8 and ah*additiohal sub—parggraphvthat
the conversion of the Douthit "B" five to an 1lnjection well bpe
included. -

MR.'NUTTER: If there is no objec%ion to the amendment
of paragrabﬁ'8 to include the Douthit “B" Five, the application
will be amended.

MR. SULLIVAN: We have two witnesses. The first is
Mr. Nelson Williamson,
MR. PAYNE: Is your other witness here also?
MR, SULLIVAN: Yes, sir{, Mr. John Stein.

(Witnesses sworn.)
MR, NUTTER: At this time, we will cali for any other

bppearances in thils case. fre therée any?
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MR. CHRISTY: I believe it is the prayer he refers to.

MR, KELLAHIN. _Jason rellabin, ol Xellahin and Fox, ...}




77777 ar)p‘e"ringp?mwb(riféjii‘ 0“1‘ Phillips retroleum Company, I
; % ? ; é b‘MF RUTTER: ﬁny others? Procced,
| ; é é 2 - | i-MR. ULLIVﬁN ! Take your chair, Mr. ¥illiauson. The
: | | | ‘ rirst orde% of dgsineés, wé have prepared additional copies ﬁf
| e ; | | leknidies wé@ch wece affacked to the application as Exhibit £ and

- f ; Exhiiit‘B,%éné, Tvo, Three and Four as a perfunctory matter. I

% : AOULd li%eiéo;entgy tdese additional copies in evidence and so

E | .| |istomilt tb

% 5 ‘é NUTTER If there is no objection, British fmeri-
t s

B 21 L i 1|ean's Exhidits i Lnrough B Pour will be admitted,

% : : 1‘

SRR - TR -yELSQN H. WILLIAMSON

i

the witness% Haviné be?n first duly sWorn, testifiai as follows:

BRI S | DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SULLIVAN:

] ¢ | Istate: yourH namé, please?
N I I N

SNENE . féNeisoﬁ%H.?yiliiamSon.

'g N O ‘ Gl By:whé@ are you employed and in what capacity, Mr.

5 | bbb i willdigmsone ) 4

3 . ~ '
A '3 Brifi$h Am?rican 0il Producing Company as division

SRR ; § 3 gxploitation géalégisti
N P 1 ;

= N A O Q! Hav you previously appeared before the New Mexico

P : : ! - ; : H
L ; H ; H : : . !

Commission?

E RN A No, ! T'nave! not

Q ; Wiil you S§atefthen your educational and professional

N P i .
vackground as &lgeologlst, please?

i ! ¢ DErRNLEY - MEER & A‘%GC"‘ATF»
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3 Graduated from Tulsa Uni‘)ersit;y in 1948 with a BS
Degrce\;p geology and worked for Standard 011 Company of Texas
in north and central Texas for three years, Iin west Texas for th
and a half years, and for thé past five years with British American
011 Preciducing Company in the northviestern division, which covers
the Rocky Mountain area.:

] Among your duties with the British American 0il ProducH
ing Gmpany a€>ﬁhe present time, have you had occasion to study the
BistiiLower Gallup Field in San Juan County, Hew Mexico?

A . Yes, I have,

Q | Are you familiérrwith the applicaﬁion that your employeq
has filed in this cause? |

A 'Yes, sir, I am,

Q@ . In connection with your study and this application,
have you prepared certaiA exhibits which you would like to present
to the -Commission in this hearing? | |

| A Yes, sir, I have,

Q@  Will you proceed then to show the exhibits.

A We have extra copies here of Exhibits One and Two if
you'd like to look at those.

{¥Marked Brilish American
Exhibits 1 and 2 for i1denti-
fication. )

A Exhihit One is a structure map which is contoured on
top of the first bench of the lower Gallup pay in the Bisti Gallup

Field in San Juan County, New Mexico, The purpose of this exhipit

O

r
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o
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Tof the sands. fThis particular Exhiblt shows British american's |

acreage yellow as doeé the Exhibit Number (ne.
Q And have you deéignatcd this already as Exhibit Number

Tvo; 1is the exhibit sc marked?

A Yes, this 1s marked Exhibit Two.

Q@ Do you have further exhipbits that you wisﬁ to show
the Commission?

A ! Yes, I do. We have several cross-sectlons which we
wish to show.

Q How have you desighated these, Mr, Williamson?

A This 1s a series of exhibits called Exhibit Three,
and it's a series of cross-sections starting with "A" and going
| througn "E". | | |

Q Are they already designated as 3+4,B,C, ete.?

A Yes, sir, they are‘

Q -Read ang explaiﬁ to the Coﬁmission what -these demon-
stfate?‘

4 . This particular cross-sectlon and each_cross-section;

the line of cross-sectlon will be shown by a red 1ine. This
particular cross—section hére is Exhibit 3-A and 1s cross-section
Af prime and goes from the Douthit "B" 3, British American 0il
Producing Company-Douthié "B" 3, on the west silde to El Paso
Sullivan 3 dﬁ the east side.

Q The other wells that are représented on this cross-~

section are also indicated at the top of the exhibit?

8
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a)

A That 1B rlght. N¢Q, Iicar re§¢‘5h3$e QFF,“bE€"€§f“7

: b RS P VR R E R
N dispense with,} to hurpy along; T think we _can aispense %1th

that if 1t 1s h11 PighHt wibh|the Commilssionl

-

MRl NUPIER: Yes) sir.

A Thése dross-séttions are designed to shoy the shaving

i

i

out of the resg¢rvoir ih direqtions on tre Clanlts, jand 1% is an

;
i

isopach’ or a cdoss-sectiod julficH shows ﬁhe%thinningéané'tﬂﬁcﬁeniﬁé
of the Lower Gallup pay seqtiohi I@_{ﬂrtq§ILéubétaﬂtigteé t |

i
: !
§

fact it is a conﬁingouj reéerVéﬁr e%ceﬁﬁ yﬁeyé 1t sﬁalés‘op% :

r | ‘ along tﬁe‘flankai Th
the west end tof thel'cat end.| Theve is ng break ih ‘the hiddle.
The thidkness i3 ‘oased jupoh! the positive microldg separation

throughgthe field. | | 2 i . ; 2

Q I thinklit piight Be helprullif you v ould entidr the :

section number fhroygh WhidH thﬁé'crbSSEsecpioﬁ is dfawﬁ,sd %He

: i 3 : b : : \:
tie in between it and the greg suggested in the anglication is:

i

clear.

A This éros.-ﬂéctibn starts at the west with| Seetidn:

goes‘thr%hgh Secbion128;‘27 3niie§d$%in Séctian%?é.
Q% Than(?yo{, Do yéu Qiéh}éo"gp;%d 3-%&:
Aé Ves, if ?hcre aré fo éués%ioqs on téis.
o ' Q E (By qf. Hutter)‘iTkeQestérnpmost wéll :nffhes éecti

1s a dry hole, 14 it lrotP

{7 NN
e
™

A Yes, fthey| are dg dnated ét the toprof the cross-

section here by the dry nole and bthe producer andl the viroposed

(Esnnies . MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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| which is used as a reference upon all these cross-sections is a

injecticen wells are also on there,

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

1) This is Exhibit 3-B, and is cross-section BB prime goin
from Section 29 again to 28 and 27. It is furthef'north of the
i'irst cross-section, and-again it is shown or is drawn on positive
microlog separation and shows again the continuity of the reservoiin
Iﬁ again shows the shaving out on the west and on the eést with thdg
continuous reservoir through ﬁhe proposed 1njectioh wells and to
the flanks where it shales out.

Q :Three c.

A I forgot to mention previously that the datum line

plus 1400 and is shown a horizontallline'aqross the top.

This is eross-section 3-C, CC prime. Tt is é north-south
cross—section from section 21 going through 28 down to 33,‘énd
thiéhcrbss—section aga1n~{s drawn on the positive microlog
separation'of th~ Lower Gallup pay, the {irst bench. "ﬁis,again’
shows the shaling out in a north-south direction énd a continuity
of the reservoir in a north-south direction.

MR, NUTTER: Which is the north side theré, the left
side of that exhibit? |
A Yes, this would be it here (indicating). = This is
cross—section Db prime‘and is Exhibit Three "D"; andagain is a
north-south cross-section only farther east to again show continuiq

of the reservolr in a north-south direction. . It shales out in

10
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”1an§;%S<?$ﬁ1&ié
ig drawn on the positive microlog separation of the fi}stéb éch ;
of‘the)lower Gallup pay. J ! |
;
‘Q One More? E% ‘
A Two more., In the next cross-section, Whiéh és ﬁxhib;ts
3-E, which is EE prime bn the index here is a CPoss-seétién thchi |
is along the main trend of the Bisti Gallup Field’ and %biéh | ?
shows the continuity of the reservoir along the main aiis%oféthe i
i : :
field. It is drawh on the same pdsitive nicroiog sep,?atjonéof the é
Lower Gallup pay. There is no break, because of the géndiconditlonsé
or structural conditions along the main trend of the fielg. ;
; i
Q  All of‘the sections shqwn on your Exhibit §3—i tp, |
E inclusivg are generally dealing Qith tﬁe same area ﬁéﬁ %oiqfed %
out és British American érea on your Exhibits dne and fwo g | | é
A . That is right. | i
MR. SULLIVAN: That's all the qdesﬁions Iﬁavi, fP. ;
Exaﬁiner,of this witness with the exception of the queétic? wﬁeth%ﬁ
‘or not these were prepared by you? A1l of"these’Exhihfts %eﬁé |
, : ; i
’pfepared by you% %
) That 1s“-right.
YR. NUTTER: Mr. Williamson, T note your Exqib‘lt
One and 'f'wo 1in the legend 1indicate that f§ur og'these Qelli uill
pe water injedtion wélls. You didn't intend to mean va}er iréecti;n;
did ybu? ?
A No, that wouldn't be right. |
Phone CHapel 36691




12
““ - ~TTTWR, TSULLIVAN: T T TRInk ThAt crror has oden corvaciod
f so that on the {,u:‘cual Ex‘hib‘it; 1t only reads "injection wells'. |
Cérrect me on that if I'm wrong.
’ L Yoo
¥
| ’VIR SULLIVAN: That was a draftsman's error on your
; small éopies. ue didn't bother to take it off because it had
) been produced; o}x the actual exhibit, the proper designa’cion_ does
‘appear. That'sg an error I will admit to,.
; ‘ MR NUTTER: Mr. Williamson, one contour practice your
‘eross-section ‘s:hows one ‘thing rega"rdless of how far you go you
can runn out of :the'pool? |
v A I wouldn't say ‘tihéﬁ; I'm not qualified to skay how
, | far the pool would go.
MR . NUTTER: | Ainy other questions of Hr. Williamson?
If not, he may gbe excused. | | l
, | _' - (Witness excused.)
MR. SULLIVAN: Thank you,, Mr, Hilliamson. Mr. Stein,
| take the stand, pleasie. '
; " JOHN STEIN
; the witness, ﬁ%ving first been dﬁly sworn, testified as follows:
3 . ' DIRECT EXAMINATION q
BY MR. SULLIVAISI: |
| | Q Ste;te your full rame, vlease? ‘
z ' A I'I?l John Stein,
Q _ Bg;_whom are you enmployed, and what position do you
s
#hone CHope! Seeor




occupy with ﬁhat employer?

A I'm employed by British American 011 Producing Company
aé district engineer for the entire Rocky Mountain area.

Q Have -you previously testified before this Commission{‘
Mr. Stein --

A Yes, I have.

Q -- as an expert engineering witness?

A “Yes.

MR. SULLIVAN: May he so testify at this hearing,
Mr. Examiner? |
| MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir.

Q (By Mr. Sullivan) Mr. Stein, are you familiar with -
rthe application that BritiSh American has filed withxregﬁrdkto
gas injectlion in this section of the Bisti-Lower Gallup Field?

. A Yes, sir, I am familiar with the application.

Q Let's commence with your exhiovits, Mr. Stein. Have
you prepared certain Exhibits in connection with this application
that you'ad liké to presept?

A Yes, I have.

Q What is the first of those?

A Exhibit Number Four is the first one that I have to
discuss. Exhibit Number Four is a map showing the area cévered by
our application, which is all that area enclosed within the red
lines. It also shows the locations of all the producing wélls in t

immedlate vicinity and the four wells proposed for iniection. It

13
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further demonstrates ---
- Q Would you mind Jjust pointing out those four wells?

A The four wells which we have proposed for injection
ﬁurposes are Douthit "B" 5, which is located in the southwest of -
Qhe northeast of Section 28; thé Douthit "B" No. 7, which is in
ﬁhe southwest of the northeas# of 27; the Douthit "B" --

| Q Just a moment -- what is the descrription?
A Southwest of the northwest.
- Q Thank you.

A The Douthit "B" 12, which 1s in the southwest sGuth-
wést of Section 27; and the Douthit'B“ l3,,which is located in the
séuthwest of the southeast of 28.

»Q ”Now, at this point just, would you point out the
coénfiynes of the Douthit "B" Lease? B
A The Douthit "B" Lease is all of Sections 27, 28, 29
anh the west half of Section 32.
Q Do you kanow who is the lessor in that?
A British American is the lessor.

Q@  No, British,American is not the lessor; it is the

leésee; Who is the lessor? |
x A The United States; the Federal Government.

Q Thank you. Proceed.

A This exhibit also demonstrates the area of influence
aronnd,the maximum area of influence we expect around each of these

injection wells ultimately. That is the arez shown by the heavy

Dearsw ¢ Meioin & ASSOTIATES
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green line. You will note this area of influence is contained
wholly within British American's propertiles.

£s gas is injected into each of the injection wells, the
gas bubbie will be formed, and as gas is continued to be injected,
the bubble will continue to grow and, of course, ultimately, some-
time away on down the line will reach these approximate propor-
tions.

You will also note that the location of the injection well
is such that tpe_area of influence will never be of such magnitude
as to invadeé other properties. It will have no 1ﬁfluence on
offset properties. Now; information compiled from our pilot
'LPG 1hjection projects indicate we will not exoeot any trouble
injecting gas into any of these wells.

"GI" Number 1 is taking up to 1600 MCF without any trouble.
The reservolr properties in the rest of the pilot project are
very simllar to the reservoir properties in the area of our pro-
posed gas»injection project.

| We plan to gather ultimately all the gas‘from oﬁr“leaSes
in this area»to put into this injection project. However, if
initially in the interest of time, and incidentally theré is not
much left in 1958, our initial gathering system will consist of'a
system to gather gas only from Sections 27, 28 and Section 34.
A compressor station will be built in the vicinity of Douthit

"B" No. 9 Well. Of course, the gas gathered from these three

Sections will be injected into the Douthit "B" 5, initially.

CEARNLEY - MEER & A3SDCIATES
GenerAL LLaw ReEroer —w
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Now, the}
be converted %o}

becomes sufficig

they will not be

from the Commi?s

At the %ﬁ
34 produce aboﬁﬁ
1a month>is reqﬁﬁ?ef
16,000 MCFS‘toﬁiiject into the Douthit "B" 5 initially, which would

| be 530 MCF per’dhy!}

J
“Mumber Four.

Q Isieg
have mentionedépi
A Yes,|
of the Lower Géli
Q In%tf
the Lower Gallupf

of the Gallup sand

1y high%to warrant their convérsion.

3 for lease operation use.

her thrée wells, Douthit "B" 7, 12 and 13 will

5 jnjection wells when the produced gas volume
onverted until administrative approval is obtaine

ent timé, the wells located in Sections 27, 28 an

3,500 MéF a month. Of this amount, 2500 MCFs

That leaves us about

fThatﬁs about all I have to say on Exhibit

) of those proposed 1njection‘wélls which you
ently producing oil from the fo ver Gallup?

ey are.; All produce oil From the first bench

application you may recall that we described
the st?atographic section in the first bench

encbuntered near the Douthit "B" 5 between

a depth of 2906 anqip,OOO feet Is that the formation to which

you ‘are referring

to inject gas?

5 That]

Q Are y
Five?

A Yes,

s being presently productive,

the tormation I'm referring to.

ready to vroceed to your next exhibit, Number
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Q Your exhibits are already marked and’desigﬁéféd byﬂ
numoer?

A Yes; they are. 1 havé here copiles of all these
exhibits which I neglected  pass out. Exhibit Number 5 is
actually four exhibits which I have elected to number 5-A, 5-B,
5-C and 5-D. Exhibit 5-A is an electric log of the Dcuthit "B"
No. 5 Well, showing the present condition of the well and the
proposed completion for gas injection. Douthit "B" 5 ﬁas 5% inch
casing sebt at 5201’KB ceﬁented with with 100 sacstof regular
cement, perforated to completion over the interval 5028 to 5048
feet with four jets per foot. We propose to;complete,it for gas
m;jeetior; as follows: Run 2 inch EUE tubing equipped with a
ret.rievable packer set at 5G10 fget, the annulusvfiiled with oil
andApressure casing testéd with 2,000 psi for 30 minutes. If
there are no leaks, we will complete the well for gas 1injection
through the interval 5028 to 48, which is the first bench of the
Lower Gallup sand.

| Exhibit 5-8 is the electric log sectiqn of the Douthit "B"
7 Well. The well has 53 inch casing set at 5164 feet KB, cemented
with 100 sacks of.cement. Initially it Qas perforated from 5016
.} feet with four jets block squeezed with 70 sacks of cement. After
cement was drilled out,'the well was\berforated in the third bench
of the Gallup Sand at 5024 to 5034 feet, four jets per foot in the

first bench, 4970 to 4990 in the first bench of the Gallup.

We propose to complete the well for gas injection purposes. |
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as follows: We will set a cast iron oridge plug:at 5, OOU feet KB.

This will isolate the first bench from the third bench of the
Gallup sand. Tubing will be run and connected to a packer, a
retrievable packer and set at 4960 KB. The annulus will be filled
with oil and tested at 2,000 psi for thirty mlnuces. If no leaks
are indicated, we will complete the well for gas{inject?on through
the interval ﬁ970 to 4490 in the first bench of the Gallup.
Douthit Exhibit 5-C is an electric log of tne Doythit "g"
12 Well, which is another one of the wells. We propose?to complete
[ the injection'thrcugh 54 inch casing set at 5097 ?eet Ké, cemented
with 100 sacksAof‘regular cement, perforated on iéitial%completion
at 4976 to 4995;with four jets a foot. We.propose to cémplete

i

it for gas injection purposes as follows- Run 2: inch tubing

l
14
g

equipped with a retrievable packer set at 4960 feet The annulus
will e filled with oil and pressure tested for 30 minuées at
2,000 psi. If no leaks are indicated, it will beécompléted for
gas injection through the interval 4976 to 4995, which is the
first bench of the Gallup sand. : § §
Exhivit 5-D is an electric log of the Douthit "B"*13 Well
The well has 53 inch casing set at 5122 KB, cemented wit? 100
sacks of regular cement, completed through perforaﬁions'érom 5052
to 5066 and from 5040 to 5044, then it was perforaced in%the second
bench of the Gallup sand from 5026 to 5034 and 5046 to 5@44, and thkn
the first vench of the Gallup was perforated from 4994 td 5008 feet).

We propose to complete it for gas injection purposes by
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setting a cast iron bridge plug at 5016 feet KB, which will ;om~
pletely isolate the first bench of the Gallup sand from the other
two benches. 7 |

Again 2 inchktubing wlll be equipped with a retrievable
packer sét at 4980 feet. The annulus will be filled with oil and
bhe casiﬁg pressure testede;thrzeooo psi for 30 mingtes. If no
leaks are indiéated, we will complete the well for‘gas injection
through intervals from 4994 to 5008 feet KB.

Q These are the proposed completion plans which you will
pursue, ASSuming that subsequent :  to the granting of the first
weli,vwe;will assume administrative approval of the Secretary—“ 
Director: of the commission were granted.for the conversion of
these additional wells? |

A Thatvis correct.

Q You don't propose to do this work in the three wells
represented by your exhibits 5-C, D and E immediately? |

kA | No, that is on down the line.

Q Which well are you referring to and which you wish
immediate approval to convert?

‘A The Douthit "B”-S Well for gas injection purposes.

Q@ Do you have an additional exhibit?

A Yes, I do have. Exhibit No.66 is a graph of»the
reser#oir pefformance history of the British American properties in

the Bisti Gallup Fileld., The upper curve is a curve of bottom hole

pressure, that 1s average pottom hole pressure, since completion
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of our Marye Number One Well to the present time versus time.

You will note that the pressure has dropped from initially about

1516 psi to around 1,00C psi as of August of 1958.
The middle curve is a plot of monthly production versus

time. Prior to May of 1958, the production rate was very erratic

due to the pipe line approrpiation. However, since the pipe line
was completed to the west coast, the production has been fairly
constant due to the allowable wnich has been seb by the Commission
‘and has been producing from 80,000 to 85,000 barrels per month.
The lower curve underlined by the green coloring is a curve |of

average gas-o0il ratio versus time. 'It, too, was very erratic

prior to May, mostly due to up and down production of the field,
Now that we do have a fairly‘stabalizéd 0il producing rate, we
can see the gas-oll ratios are beginning to deciine. At the

present time, the average gas-oil ratio forall of British American

Wells in this particular area is about 500 to one. The solution
gas oil-ratio initially was 389 cubic feet pér ﬁéfrel. I might
point out here according to our fluid sample taken on Mafye No.
1, we had a bubble point of 4811 psi. The pressure now, as of : é;
August, Qas 140 psi below the bubble point.

Q What is your estimated daily injection of gas going to
be initially if your petition to inject énd convert the Douthit
"B" 5 is granted by the Commission, Mr. Stein?

A It will be about 530 MCF a day.

Q gnd where did you jndicate that gas would come from_in_
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the initial stages?

A From the wells in Sections 27, 28 and 34.

Q Then i you gather gas from the remaining injection
wells in your application, as your gathering«system is extended,
what do you anticipate your daily in;ection Pafe would be, at
ieast under presently known circu@stances? X

A Well, 1t would be in/the neighborhood of a million a
day.

Q Is it natural to aSsume there will be increasing
quéﬁtities of gas throughout your leasehold areas which will be
available for injection»as Eime goes on?

A Yes, it *celrtainlyxis.

Q In British American's applicat;onAin this matter, Mr.
Stein,'there was an 1ndicatioﬁ that your company was cohducting
and making a study of the economic feasibility of LPG in this
area. What has that study revealed up to this point?

A Well, it revealed that LBG is a good method for seconda
recovery. However, we‘have not yet. concluded as to the economics
of its use.

Q In this presentation, you are not suggesting or - pro-
posing to the Commission any LPG be injected into the project
area which has been outlined here in your teétimony?

A No, I am not.

Q Do you have any further remarks you would like to make

with regard to recommendations you made in vour application to the
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Commission with regard to field rules? Let us take specifically
your request that field rules include the right to transfer allow-
ables from converted wells. Would you like to give us a discourse
on that, and, if so, what is that discourse? |

A Yes, we have requested the Comm;?sion's approval to
transfer allowables from one well to another on a field basis for
several reasons, mostly because of economic reasons. Since wells
must be converted to injection wells,ftrénsfer of allowable will
enable us to continue producing the same daily quantity of 011
even though good produciﬁg wells*must'bé'Sacrificédléﬁ;‘iﬁjébéién”
purposes. ‘ |

;1 a gas injectlon project, certain ﬁells will becomg
extremely high GO produceré,krétio préducers and conseQuently are
gassed out in the latter 1life of the pfojeét. Thus, to enable us
to continue producing the fiéld in the most effiEientlménﬁéf, ifﬁ
becomes necessary té transfer alloﬁable'of the Wellsrto more
efficient Wells. Now, to evaluate the results of any»secondary

recovery program, it is often necessary to shut wells in for °

observation purposes, to run bottom hole préssures and what have yqu.

However, if we are allowed to transfer allowables, we could continue

to produce the field at a maximum efficient rate, and, of course,
our daily revenue would not be impaired.

Q You've mentioned two or three diffefent types of
situations in which you are suggesting you should have the right

to transfer allowables. Let's confine our remarks to the request

22
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to transfer:allowables from those wells which are converted. All
of the arguments that you have made for that right would apply
equally to ﬁells wnlch have been converted to inJecpion wells, 
would they not?

~ A 'Yes, sir, they certainly woulgd.

Q JWhat is the area within which you have recommended to
| the Commission this right be pefmitted?' |
A jWell, I think the area should consist of that area
| which you-afe,ggthering gas from and any wells that you are’taking
:gas'froﬁ or any well thaﬁ has to bé converted to an injection Qell,
we ‘should be allowed to transfer that allowable to any other wells
that particular property or inithat particular area.

Q? ?Do I misuﬁdérstand yod -- you are ﬁot suggesting that y
be permitted to transfér allowalbles from a well just because
gas from that well is being injected?

A Oh, no, that is just one of the reasons.

Q ‘That is What I wanted to make clear. Would you restatg
what- your rééommehdatiop 1s with regard to tfansfer of allowables
of wells whizn are con&erted to injection wells, to what area do

you belleve that right should be extended?

A To that area from which gas is beiﬁg gathered.

Q :For injection purposes?

A For injectlon purposes, certainly.

Q And why do you recommend that that area be the area

to which thii privilege 1s extended, Mr. Stein?

on

ou
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_effec&ed'by this Injection program. It will be the area under situdy,
‘at 01l times, end it will be the one in which 1t will be a

neéééﬂity to shui wells down and, well, we feel that it's the

the possible benefits generaliy or specifically?

-and has a solutionjdepletion’type recovery mechanism. With this

A TTHELl[ thnat Iz thc ares that will pe most likely

pbaéﬁica}>thing do do. We are going to spend a lot of money to
put this injection project in, and we are going to sacrifice some g
0il producing wells in order to do so. ‘

Q - Do you have -any estimates as to the benefits‘or this

gas injection program, Mr. Stein? Would you llike to comment on

A Yes, it's already been proven by development and

reservoir studies that the Bisti Gallup field is a closed reservoiy

type of recovery mechanism, from our spéciai coufse‘studie§, we
can expecﬁ to recover 15 perdent of the sriginal oil in piace.
By injectlng produce gas back into the reservoir, I believe that
we can increése the ultimate recovery in the area in which we are
injectiﬁg gas by at least 10 percent additionally of the original
0il in place. With the'fate of bottom pressure decline and con-
servabién'of pottom hole pressure, it wiil permit efficient opera-
tion,-it will reduce 1ifting cost and it will hélp us to maintain
stabilized producing rates for a much longer period of time. |
Last but not least; it will preveut surface and sub-surfaéé
waste.

Q In connection with your application, Mr. Stein, there

ood
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S5 A teauost Sa thove St e field orders Inelude what has | T
previously been referred éo.lnd 1s referred to In the applicaﬁion
as net gas-o0il)l ratio? |
| L Yes., %
Q what do you méar by that in commection with your§
appilcation? § ‘
L VWell, what.wefago asking for is approval to conti%ue
producing that well at ité fa x tmum asgigned allowable after':
the gés~oil ratio has 1néreased over the 2,000 to l'which ha%
been set by the State Regélations. |
” Q  You mean the oil allowable be permitted, po;be'pe?mitteﬁ
to produce its maximum leégl 0il allowable? } |

A Yes, after its

3

increased over the two théuI\

tions,
Q  oOnly if what is
that ges® '
!
1t back into the ground.
Q Thank you.
"4
efficient operation of

to produce the well at

time; and I believe it

well, as long ‘as

We believe. a ned
the f

econo

ximim gas-oil ratio has passed o% '

nd to one ratio set oy State Regula-
occurring, however, in connection! with

we are gathering it and injebting

i
H
i
7

i

. !

gas oil ratio would permit more !
teld as a whole. Tt would allow us

nical rates for a longer period of

would increase the ultimate recovery from
the area by being zble Lo os1oduce the well down Lo ecconomic limits
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|set up anything which would be termed as a project area, anything

i, SULLIVEN: I think that concludes my questioning,

Mr, Hutter,

MR, NCTPER: T think we will recess the hearing until

:(Recess.)

CARPREENCOH SES3ICN

MR. NUTTER: 'The hearing will come to order. Does

anyone have any questi;;§ §f Mr. Stein?
MR, KELLAHIN: Yes.,

_MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kellahin.

7 v CBQSS%EXAMINATION
BY MR..KELLAHEN:‘

Q

) Mr. Stein, as i'uﬁdebstand ydur‘appliéatiéﬁ, you don't
of that nature, do you?

1 Well, not eiactly, not in so many words; however, we
have stated initially we Qill commence to gather gas Ifrom Sections
27, 28 and 34. ‘
| Q That'is With your'iﬁjecbion gas?

£ We will inject it bpack into the Douthit 5; thét maj»bé
considered as a pfoject area,

Q Now, 1n connection with your transfer of allbwablé,

as I undersand 1it, you propoée to frapsfer allowapbles from wells

which are converted to injection wells and from wells.that are shut

in for reasons of economic and engineering purposes for the operati
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[of the project?

I3 That is correct,

8] i dqn't quitc‘understand what you mean in regard to
transfer of those allowavles to area from uwhich-gas is veing
gathered for injection purpcses?

A Fer instance, initially if the Commission approyes our
request, the area involved, of course, primarily will be Sections
27, 28 and 34. We feel that's not unreasonable to ask., We can
transfer alloﬁable anywhere in that area. That's where the-gas
wil} pe taken initially. Now, we willl pursue with due'diligence
to gather the rést 6f thg gas as soon as possible. Of course,
when we start gathering gas from other areas,‘we should have the
benefit cof traﬁsferfing allowables if it becomes néCeSsary.

Q That would %e, however, transferring allowavles
beyond the area of'influence of the 1hjection program?

A The direct influenge, yes,.

Q | With thét in mind, Mr, Stein, QOuld you have any
objection for a procedure which would require administrat;Ve
approval by the‘Commission for the transfer of allowables atter
notice to all of the off set operétdré?

A No, I wouldn't havé anyyarticular»objectién to 1it, no.
We would rather, if it were possible, to go éhead and transfer
allowatles whenever necessary and when needéd. We could live
wlth 1t if we had to to get administrative approval before trans-

ferring allowaule,

N
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MR. KETLAHIN: That's ali the questions I have,

MR. NULTER: fny further questions?
EXEMINATION BY MR. PAYNE:
- Q Mr. I

Stein, along this same line c¢f questioning,

notice on your application you propose‘to convert "B" 7, "B" 12
and "B" 13 Wells upon application to and approval of the Secretary-
Director of the Commission. Do you propose to notify offset
operators and have a walting perliod of some ten or 15 dayé beforév
the Commlssion will grant approval?

X '/I‘doﬁ't think werﬁerose that. I don't beiieve that -
would be unreasonable.
| Q Is tﬁat the oniy ;imitétion you would have 6n granting
administrative approval,Agsqlong as nobody objeétéd you would
prébdée, if the Commission granted approval to?  Is that right?:»

A I can't‘see any reason to havebany objecfion. There
are ali inSide wells from outside;operatofs wjtﬁin British American
properties., None of them offset any operator. As far as I can
see, ‘I can't imagine anybody oppocsing it.V‘ |

Q . There is one thing that kind of pothers me a little ﬁé
why didn't you ask for all four wells instead. of asking for one:
administrative approval, which in all provadlity would be granted
in the absence of an objection; why didnt't you ask for all four

wells now?

A At the present time we don't have any more gas avail-
avdle, I mean, we don't have enough gas available to justify
DaaARNLEY - Mion & ASSOTIATES
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converting ali rour of those wells to injection weils right at
ey ) this minute; and there would be no need to. We Just don'tvnéed
them at the present time. We foresee 1in the future, as gas volumes
increase, they will be required, become entirely practical and
feasivle to convert those wells as needed to injection wells, At
the present time, we can continue to produce oil from them along
with one injection well. |

Q One further objection to granting administrative
approval would be whether thay would be needed for injection gaé?

& Perhaps the Commission would have to’také’that into
cohsideréfion. Certainly we would not ask for it if it were not
needed,

Q As 1 understand your application és amended so to
speak by fthe teétimony you propose only to inject éry gas or
casing head gas? | |

A Yes, sir.

Q No LPG at this time?

A jNo, sir, A

MR. PAYNE: Thank you;_thaf's all the quéstions I have|.
MR. NUTTER: Any further questions? Mr.'Stamats.”"
EXAMINATION BY MR, STAMATS: ’ :
Q Mr. Stein --
A Yes, sir.

Q -~ in the event that LPG injection might be started,

would these same four injection wells e used?
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A It's conceivable they could be used.

Q Injéction'of gas at this time would in no way diminish
their desireability? /

A You would have to do a few things to the wells to
ccndition them. %You would have to inject oil to build up an otl
bank to get rid of--before you injected ths LPG théy could bhe
used if the operétor 50 desired.

MR. éTAMATS: That's all,

EXAMINATION BY MR. NUTYER:

Q Haveﬁyou ruled out LPG in this immediate area for the
present time? L .

A For ﬁouthit "B" 5 we have for the time being.

Q Mr., étein, what is this area on Exhibit No. 4 that .
is outlined in re??’

4 That is_supposéd to be the area covered by this
particular application.

Q But y§u don't call this the project area?

A Well,éwe haven't designated a project area, so toA
spealt, unless you%want to consider the fact ﬁe intena to gather
gas initially from Sectlons 27, 28 and 34 an initial project area.
e But ;S this'apea outlined in red the area you will
eventually gabherithe gas for the injection program?

A AVYes, We will produce that will all diligence., Ve

will commence to construct facilities to gather this gas 1n Section

27, 28 and 34 as soon as possible; therefcre, we will go ahead with
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our plans to gather the rest ol the gas. - ) e
Q_, Is British Améfican the 100 percent working interest
owner in all ﬁhreé of the leases included 15 this area? |
A  Yes, sir, they are.
Q Any variation of royalty interest;
A ‘There is overrides in there I understand, one percent,

two percent.
Q  Are these overrides common throughout the acreage
i here?

A I don't belleve so,.

- AT

Q Before you could start transferring ailowables from
one place to aﬁéﬁher, you would possibly have to communitize'or
unitize ali the interest in there?

A f I don't beiieve so. There are some small overrides
in there. -As‘I Say, I don't know they are over the entire area,
I can't answer that questior truthfully.

d : i Q Well, right now you are talking aboﬁt Sections 27 and .
128 which are on the Douthit Lease and 34 which is the Dalgy:.. |
Lease?

i That's right.

5] " Do you know whether the ownership royalty interest,
workingAinterest and overriding royalty inserest is 100 percent
CUmmén throughout the two leases?

A Douthit .and Dalgy? I don't lnow they are lOijercent

over the field., I think probably they are not.
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T T T T e T8t R, [weuld you furnish the Commission with the
iy detatls as Lo the ownepship .of the working irterest, the royalty

iniercst ana the over}iding royalty interest on the three leases

that comprise this ar;a cutlined in red? T

A wé could;}ve could do that by letter ir that 1s

satisfactory.
MR. NUTTﬁR: That is satisfactory.

MR. SULLfVAN: 4s a matter of fact, you know the work-

ing interest is commori in all those areas; that is lod_pércent

British American, is 4t not?
A It is.
Q (By Mr. éutter) It is all United States Government
owned land? : |
& . That is>éight;
MR, SULL%\AN: The questidn is the o?erriéing-foyaity?‘
MR NUTT@R: Will be the overriding royalty.
MR, SULLivAN: ir &ou'd like to have that information,
if it is relevant to?the problem, we can furnish it té you.
MR. NUTTER: I believe it is, Mr. Sullivan, because th
Commission has neVerE;o hy knowledge authorized any transfer of
allowables across leéfé lines unless this area-was uniﬁized where
there was variation ;1atsoever in ownership of the acfeage.
MR. SULLﬁVAN: That is your prerogaﬁive whether or
not 1t is necessary.? I think i1t is open to some ques%ion.

MR, NUTTER: .Perhaps so,
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system inequities could occur where you shut in wells or converted

MR. SULLIVAN: But we will furaish that information ir
it is deenmed pertinentyby you. - Of course; you can tgke it into
conslderation, |

A I might add we are taking necessary steps to unitize
that whole area. Of course that takes time.

Q (By Mr. Nutter) Mr. Stein, do you think any sort of

them to injection wells in the interior of the lease and transfer
the allowable of those wells %o a well thah"is closer 1o the
exterior boundary of“thaﬁ lease? |

& Yes, I think there could bé‘inequities;b I don't think
that would be the casé here, From the location of most of the
0oil wells, most of the allowables that would be transferred would
be wells within‘the interior of the lease. There 1s one offsetj
that 1s down here on in the future time; ‘There is a direct
offset here to Phillips' well, I don}t think we even propose tc
transfer say four allowables to that well.: We might of necessity
have to transfer a portion of the wells! ailowable to»that particud
lar well., I don'’t think thatbwould result:in any great ineguities|
I think we should be‘permitted to transfer allowébles. e are
going to a lot of expense; we are sacrificing producing wéils
for the benefit of the reservoir and for the benefit of everybody
concerned, It 1t is done on a reasonavle basis, I don't pelieve
there will pe any inequities existing.

0

%

But you do agree it would be probable?
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I Certainly, 1f you transferred four allowables tb one

you would ve taking more than your share. A proporticnate 93;

i

able, I don't think would be too ineqguitable,.

] Have you suggested any maximum allowaole any well

would be permitted to haver
A No, sir, I bave not. I thought I'd leave that g
the Commission.

Q@  Mr. Stein, I noticed that the Douthit "B" 7 and

Lo

the Douthit "B" 13 have both been perforated at an interval g¢ther

the first Lench of the Gallup sandstone?

A That is correct.

Q “Are these intervals that haVé bpee perforated dépleted

at the present time?
A "No, sir,

Q  Would they be depleted by the time you --

A No, we isolated them from the rest of the reséﬁvdin.

We have proposed to set a cast ifon bridge plug between thém

are onlj anticipating injection and recovery from the firétlbench

for the time being. They will be there for future use.

W

Q You could remove that bridge plug and produce the

wells at a 1ater date?

A That is right, or you could take the production out

of’ some other well for instance,.

Q Mr. Stein, have you suggested any formula or could

We

S

you suggest a formula by which the amount of gas that is removed

o

iai-
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from a well and mégéured E}esumably I believe éfnghibﬁwﬁ;éésure
could wve converted into a high pressure, you could inject 1Into.
another well so you wouvld be allowed Lo Tigure this net gas-oiﬁ
ratio?

£ I don't feel you need a formula. T think one could be

30

contemplated. 7T don'’t think you need it. £11 the gas is measured,

of c¢nurse, at your regular 15 pounds or 15% ‘which 1ls taken ou%

of the ground at iow pressure at 60 degrees. Of course, it's

put pack in the reservoir at a h;gher pressure; it's still the same

volume going in,

Q@ - I see, you use volume for volume?
A Yes.
Q@ MCF for MCF?

A Yes’,
Q £11 at 15 pounds?
.} Yes, that's the way 1t will be metered at the time it

goes into the ground. It will be taken off of the leasés; each

lease will be metered as it is taken to the compressor:‘ Of - course,

there wili be one large master meter going into the ground.
It could bé con#érted'back to_the 15 pounds pressure.

Q what do you suggest 1s tﬁe criteria to determine how
much allowable atwell should have transferred away from it.if‘it
is converied or shut in?

A I would say the degal allowable Tor that particular

well would pe the allowanle we would be sgllowed to transfer.
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) AU the time it was converted or shut down?
That is right.
Q WOuid_you continue to give this well credit for top

allowable if it were a top allowavle well at the time it was

converted?
J3 Yes, sir.
Q And four or [ive years on down the road when there

would not pe a top alibwable well in the pool, this well would
still be receiving top allowable credit?

2| Qf dourse, you'ld have to pe able to produce that from
the other wélls in order to have it.further on down the line. You
'iééé, wells yﬁﬁid get to the point where they could not-make ﬁhé
allowable, Tﬁeﬁ ybu'd be reduced to the capacity of the wells.
Until such time, that well's fop allowable would be given to the »
other wells which are capable of producing their own allowable
1plus its allowable, I think it more or less correchts 1itself as
you go on down the line. Wells will deecline and eventually none
|will be a top allowable well, then yourhéven't got anything to
transfer, | |

Q’ Are these four wells the suvject of this hearing today
Eop aliowable wells at the present time? -

A Yes, sir.

MR. NUPTER: Does anyone e¢lse have any questions?

EXAHINATION BY MR, STAMATS:

3 Fr. Stein, would your company be otjectionable to a

g
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provision in any order writtén approvingﬁthis wlan t&ﬂiimitfﬂém
transfer of allowables to be within the lease? 1In other words,
you could not transfer an allowable from one lease to another
until such time these leases were communitized?

A We could live with it.

MR. STAMATS: That's all,
EXAMINATION BY MR. NUTTER:

Q I think you went into the explanation of where the tank
batteries were, didn't you?

A No,:I did not. I'd be glad to do so.

Q Point out where the batteries are. I was wondering
whether it would be feasible to get to the gas from these other
leases here?; A | | |

8 Ali of our batteries, with the exception of one, to
the best of my:knowlége are located in the center of the half

section, For instance, Section 27 would have the battery located

thuSly (indicating); and in the south haif, it would be, of course,|

1n the center, It'!'s -- in every case that happens to be the
condition so on dowﬁ the line.  The only battery not in ﬁhe centef'
|is Marye Number One battery here, It's sitﬁated about in the
center of the quarter. Of course, this one is over here (indicat-
ingy.

| Q How long do you believe it will be until you are in a

pesition to gather the gas on the Marye Lease in 35, in Section 12

L Possibly early in 1959, scmetime in 1999, It will take

DEarnLEY - MEIER & ASSCCIATES
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some time to vulld this section orf the 1ine, and we WILT pursue
- lit as diligently as posslible., It will ve probably sometime in the

carly part of 19£9,

@ Do you believe the Numder 5 well would be able to

-

handle more that 530 MCF?

A Yes, sir, I believeAit would handle as much as the "gI"
‘kWell which has had 1000 a day and would take more than that 1if you
wanted to increase the pressure. Howevér, we have our facilities
designed for 1500 pouncs pressure.

Q ‘Well, now, this‘18,560 MCF you mentioned being produced
was only from Séctions 27, 28 and 347

a Yes, sir. |

Qk what'is the total -amount of gas produced in the area .
that is outlined in red on your,Exhibit Two? |

L VAThe total amount there would be exclusive of Mar&e
Number One, 34,000 MCF a month, This is taken from Octobér.‘ ¥
use avout 3200 for lease use, 5o that would give you roughly 30,800
vleft over per month. -The Mafye Numiter One itself brgduéésk
around 12,000 MCF a month, all of which is injected into the
“GI" One well.

Q Do you believe the Douthit "B" 5 would handle this
30,000 a month that §Ou have avallable onAthese three ieases?

£ Yes, sir, I bellew 1t would,

MR. NUTTER: £&ny further questions of Jr.‘Stein?

! : MR, SULLIVAN: ©Hr. Nubtter, I have two which I would 1ije

DEARNCEY  ME1ER & ASSOCIATES
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to ask for purposes of clarifying answérs which he's given in

response to a question you asked and oée your other engineer aslked.

MR. NUTTER: All right. |

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SULLIVAN:

Q

“

You suggested in response %o the question by Mr.
Nuttér you felt ~on transfer of allowables a well should be

vgivén'it's legal allowable at the timé it was shut in. Do you

mean to imply by that it would be a cénstant allowable that would

be iransferred without regard to chanéing allowable elsewhere in
the [rie1d?

A No, . did not.

1eg;1 allowable month by mohéh as it ﬁight change should be
trahsferable?
A That's what I meant. I might not have left that

imbression, the lepgal allowable fromfmonth to month.

Q Not necessarily as of a éohstaht figuré as it was
shdt in?® | |

A | No. If I have lefti thatfimprcssion, I'm sorry.

A In regponse to a questiog asked ybu by the gentleman

ob my extreme left here, you indicated that you could 1live with a
situation whereby you would be permitted to transfer your allow-

ablles within the same lease. wouldfyou roint out, for instance,

what the situation would de currently with regard to, for instan

Q  Did you on the contrary méan that you felt that wells

cae
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to the transfer ol allowevles Lrom the Douthit "B" 5 if your were |

confined to the Douthit Lease, keeping in mind the abllity of the

wells to make the current allowable or to make more than the

current allowable, et cetera?

I3 within the Douthit "B" Lease, we would have all of

these wells in here. I don't recall -- some of the wells,
of course, can't even make an allowable now -- Number 18 can't
make it,

Q

v

It wouldn't be practical to transfer any additional
allowables to those wells? o
A No, sir, it certaini& would not, It has-td be transfer-
red to a well that is actually capable of making it plus itskpwn‘
allowable. | | |
Q Then there would be_cerfain limitations if these
limitation of allbwablés within leases wérelimpdsedvit would impose
restrictions on you that would make it more gifficult, let'!s say
if not perhaps’impossible, te maintain your éurrent rate of
production from all of your ieases? A |
& That is correct.
MR, SULLIVAN: That'!s all, Mr. Nutter; thank you.
MR, NUTTER: Any further questions>of Mr, Stein? If
not, he may be excuéed. v
(Witness excused.)
MR. SULLIVAN: I'd like to submit for admission into

evidence British American‘s Fxhibits One througn Six with the sub-
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lettered exhibits under Three and Five thereunder,

MR. NUTTER: Is there objection to the admission of

British American's One through Six? If not, they will be recelved

in evidence.

Does anyone have anything further they wish to offer in

Case 156292 ‘

MR. KELLAHINQ Phillips Petroleum Company is in
géneral agreement with the application as submitted by British
r . American in this case. We would, however, 1like ;o see a provision
in the order requiring administrative approval after notice to
offéet operators before there is any»transfer of allowables,
befbfe any Qélls are'convefted to injection wellé or wells shut
in for engineering reasons in the ope:atioh of “the pfoject.

We feel it is particularly necessary in this‘éase in that

it is propoged fhaé thévtransferiof allowaples be to areas in
which gas is being gathered, which in some instances could be
remote from tﬁe area subject tp Ehe‘influencevof this injection
progrém and receiving the benefit of the pressure maintenance
prbgram.v

| We don'!'t want to be_opposed to the transfer of allowables.
Ve feel any company seﬁting up a project of this typé is entitled
>to>some‘consideration in that‘respect.

" As offsei operators and owner of properties in this pool,

[&]

Phillips feels notice to these offset operators is essential,

MR NUTTER:  snvining further?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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MR, SULLIVAN: I think that's a rcasonablé_Suggostion
fray by Phillips, and I would 1iké to suggest 1t's not unreasonable to
say that if the order confains such a provision that it should
apply only to those instances where itris pfoposed tq transfer
allowébles to I¢ase line offsets. This is a sizeable iease
acreage. It seems to me for thelr protection those wells which
are immediately offset to the lease lines are the ones they are
interested in for administrative ease and opinion. Myself, the
paper wdrk on the part of the operator there seens to ve good
reason to limit the restriction of notice to offset operators wherd
it is proposed to transfer allowable oniy to  those wells which
1lie immgdiately adjacent to a lease line. IntetiOr wells, T
should-not think the same justification would exist. |

MR. NUTTER: If there is nothing further in Case 1562,

we will take this case under advisement and take Case 1563.
’ KX X
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STATE OF NEU MEXICG )
C'OUNTY oF BERNALILLO% >

I, JOHN CALVIN BEVELL, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do heréby certiry that the
foregolng and attached Transcript of Hearing vef'ore the New Mexico
011 Conservation Commission was reported by me in stenotype and
reduced to typewritten transcript by me; that the same is a true
and correct record, to the best of my knowledge, skili and
ability.

WITNESS MY HAND AND SEAL this 17th da& of Decemoer, 1958,
in the City of Albuguerque, County of Bernalillq, State of New

Mexico,

NOTARY - PUBLIC
My Commission Expires: .

January 24, 1962 I do herehy certify that the foregoing Ts

a complete record ol the procsedings in
he F¢ioinor hearing of Case No.. Z¢ike g
the Ex<:o 3

heard by Le on.....dRLO 105X

Caa L

Woamsansnnm e

New Sféxico 0il Conservation Conmission

57 Examinen
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R.W. SuLLIVAN
ATTORNEY AT LAW

I512 MILE RIGH CENTER

e 05 DENVER 2,COLORADO
o 4 1 G- ASSCCIATED 1N FEOERAL MATTERS WiTH
e 4 Ly Vi R Lxe, TOOMEY & KENT
e st ACOMA 2- 4910 -ACOMA 2-2263 1200 EIGHYEENTH STREET, K. W.

WASHINGTON 6, 0. C
¢

Caap 156 7-

November 5, 1958

s Mr., A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director
- : New Mexico Qil Cons<rvation Commission
; : State Capitol
: : Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

T ] _ Bunclosed in triplicate is an Application by The
i : British-American Oil Producing Company, requesting an
order permitting the conversion of certain wells to ine
jection wells and a secondary recovery project in the
‘ . : Bisti=Lower Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.
. Will you please accept these for filing,

Associated with me in this matter as New Mexico

resident counsel are Hervey, Dow and Hinkle, Attorneys at
Law, Roswell, New Mexico.

o 1 J RWS:FA
;— . Baclosures




BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION .
OF THE '
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF TIE APPLICATION (B

THE BRITISH~AMERICAN OQIL PRADUCING
COMPANY FOR AN CGRDER AUTHORIZING 1Ti3
CONVERSION OF CHERTAIN WELLS TO IN-
JECTION WELLS AND AUTHORIZING A SBECUNDARY
RBCOVERY PROJECT IN THE BISTI~LOAER
GALLUP QIL POOL, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NE#
MEXICO, PURSUANT TO RULE 701 QF THE
RULES AND REGULATIONS OF THE NEW MBXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION.,

CASE NO,

TN el Nl W Nl N N N S

APPLICATIGCN

TO THE HONCRABLE OIL CONSERVATION CQOMMISSION OF THE STATE OR NEW
MEXICO:

COMES NOW, the Applicant, The BritisheAmerican Qil Producing
‘Company, and alleges and states to the Commission as follows:

1. Applicant is fhe owner of oil and gas leases covering the
following desc:ibed_lands“wifhin the defined limits 6f the Bisti~Lower
BallupVOil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico:

Township'26 North, Range 13 ®est

Sections 27, 28, 29, W3-32, 33, 34,35

Township 25 North, Range 13 West

! : . © Sections 1, 3, and 4-
2¢ Applicant desires to inject gaé or liquified petroleum gas

and gas, if the latter proves to be feasible, pursuant to Rule 701 of the

Commission®s Rules and Regulations, into the first bench of the Bisti-Lower
Gallup Oil Pool by injection of such substances in the following described

welilss

(a) Applicant's Douthit B=-5, located in the SWiNE}
Section 28, T~26N, R-~13W.
(b) Applicant's Douthit B~7, located in the SWiNWi

Section 27, T=26N, R-13W, .

o

(¢) Applicant's Douthit B~12, located in the SWisWi

Section 27, T-26N, R=l13i,

—_

(d) Applicant's Douthit B-13, located in the Sw;SE}

Section 28, 1T«26N, R=13H,

~

3, Attached hereto as Bxhibit "A" is a plat showing the location

of the above~described wells proposed to be used as injection wells and the



>location of all oil and gas wells, including drilling wells and dry holes,

if any, and the names of lessees withiﬁ one half-mile of the said proposed

intake wells and showing the ovperator 6( cach lease offsetting Applicant's

lease covering Sections 27 and 28, T-26N, R=13W.

4. The above-described proposed intake wells arc producing 0¢il
and gas from the Lower Gallup Sandstone, which is that stratigraphic section
in the first benchvdf the Gallug Sandstone as encountered in the Douthit B~9
well located in th\e‘ NE}SE} Section 28, T-26N, R-13W, between the depths of
4966 ft, and 5000 fte énd whicﬁ is the:formation into which it is proposed to
inject such substances and which will Be affected by such injection,

5. Attached hereto and marked respectively Exhibits B~l, B=2, B=3,
and B-4 are the logs of Applicant's wells Douthit B~5, B~7, B~l12, and43-13.

- 6e A description of -the iﬁtike wells® casingiis‘as tfollows:

DOUTHIT Be5: © 5/8% 25ed=1be Armco~spiral well casing set at 213,62 ft. KB,

| cemented with 175 sacks‘éf regular cement, containing 2% calcium
chloride, 5% 15+5=1bs J~55 casing ‘-(21 joints), and 5w 14-1b.
J=55 casiﬁg (148 joints);set at 5201,05 fte. KB, cemented with
100 sacks of regular cement mixed with 3% gel,

DQUTHIT B~7: © 5/8"725.4-1b. Armc6 spiral well casing set at 213,88 ft. KB,
cemented with 200 éaﬁks of regular cement, 10 joints of 53"
15.5-1bs J=55 casing and 1117' joints of 51" 14-1b. J~55 casing
set at 5164 ft, KB and cehented with 100 sacks of regulax
cement mixed with.3%_gél;

DQUTHIT B-12:‘9 578" 25,4«=1b, Arﬁéd;spi;al well casing sef‘at 213475 KB,
cemented with 200 sacks r?gular cement, 123 joints 53" 14-1b,.
J=55 casing set at 5097fff. KB, cemented with 100 sacks regular
cement mixed with 3% gel, |

DOUTHIT B-13: 9 5/8" 25.,4~1b. Armco spigal well casing set at 214 ft. KB,
cemenited with 200 sacks régular ceiient o 125 jointsVS%" 14.1b,
J=55 casing set at 5122 ft. KB, cemented with 100 sacks regulax
cenent mixed with 3% gel,

It is proposed to test the casing in cach of the above-~described
intake wells before injection therein with a test pressure of 2000 psi by making
use of tubing and packer set above the berforations in the casing,

7. All gas produced from all of Applicant's leases in the Bisti

Field alove described (except gas produced from Applicant's Maryé No. 1t ilell,




located in the NEiNEL Section 1, T-25N, R=13i1) will be used for injection,

except gas used in the field for lease purposes. It is estimated that daily

injection anounts will aporoximate 650 ncf initially, which will be increased

as required to inject all of the gas produced from Applican.'s said leases -in
the field,’except that utilized for lease purposes. Applicant is currently
conducting a study to ;ttempt to determine the econcitic feasibility of pre=~
ceding the injection of said produced gas with the injection of qugntities of
liquified petroleum gas, If such studies indicate the economic feasibility of
injecting liquified petroleum gas, Applicant may also propose to the Commiésion
at the hearing on this Application‘that:it Se granted permission to inject
such substances precéding the injection of the produced gas, such injection to
be in such quantities as may bLe then proposed to the Comnission., It is pro=
posed that injection of all the produced gas and also of licuified petroleum
gas, if justified, will be made initially into Applicant's Douthit B-=5 well
above-~described, and that injectiﬁn of g#s aqd of liquified petroleum-gas, if
justified, will be undertaken ?n the said other proposed injection we;ls when
the volumes of produced gas and the results obtained from injection into the
Douthit B=5 well justify the use of such additional injection wells,

| 8o The'Cbmﬁission is requested in the interest of conservation,
the pfevention of waste, and to permit the most efficient and effective
oparation of the gas injection project, otrthe injection of both liquified

petroleun gas and gas, to adopt special fieid rules and regulations which

ill ass the following: - ' 73 A -
wil eqcompa st ng A . JQQ44¥” ~¥‘ ff”:k

Sy
TF g .

(a) The conversion of Applicant's Douthit B-7, B=12, and B-13 wells
to igjection wells apoh applic;tion to and approval of the Secretary-Director
of the Commission. |

(b) Tae transfer of allowables from producing wells converted to
injection wells to other producing wells of the Applicant, located on Appli-
cant®s leases above-described,

(c) ‘The traunsfer of allowables of producing wells which may be

* shut in for observation in connection with tie injection project, or to in-.

crease tae efficiency of the injéction project, to Applicant®s other producing-
wells located on Applicant?®s leases above described.

{(d) The operation of all of AppliCant's wells producing gas from its
said leases on a net gaé-oil ratio basis be peraitted, each well producing jas
waich is reinjected into the Bisti-Lower Sallup Qil ool to be permitted to

produce ts allowable so long as the yas thevefrom is so reinjected,

ooy




\// “(e) Such other rules and regulaltions which the Comnission deems to

Le necessary to the proper and efficient operation of the injection prograiie

WilHRBEOR , Applicant respectfullyf requests that this Application be
set for hearing before an examiner at the parliest possible date, and that

notice hereof Le given as required by lauf, and that upon the evidence adduced

at tne hearing, the Commission issue an oﬁier establishing ruies and regula-
tions governing that part of the Bisti-Loiver Gallup 0Qil Pool; San Juan County,
New Mexico, more particularly described h'é reinabove, to accbmplish the re=~
quests nmade her;:in. ‘
Dated this fourth day of Nov_embé-,k1958.

TiE BR TISH=-AMERICAN OQIL PRQDUCING CQMPANY,
Applicant

V7 | 1

¥. Sullivan, Attorney
12 Mile High Center
Denyer 2, Colorado

By

Howgrd C, Bratton, Attorney
Heryey, Dow & Hinkle
Box {547 ,
Roswell, New Mexico

-t
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Lrzrano E. MopEsITT
ROBERT W. SULLIVAN

g
) ‘ 5,9

Misre Hion CExTER

’ /b"/
MODESITT AND SULLIVAN
44/ ATTORNEYS AT Law

DrexveER 2, COLORADO e ASSOCIATED ¥
: FrDERaL MATTERS WITH

December 12, 1958

0il Conservation Commission - -
State of Mew Mexico

107 Mabry 211, Capitol Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. 9. §; Nutter, Examiner

Re: Case»No. 1562

- Gentlemen:

During the -course of the Exaniner Hearing-held in
Case 1562-on December 10, 1958, applicant, The British-American
CGil Producing Company, was requested by the Examiner, to {ur-
: nish a staterment of ownership including overriding royalties
~of the leases covering the lands included in applicantt's appli-
cation in this case, This request was made in connection with
applicant's request that field rules be pronulgated which would
include permission to transfer allowables from wells shut in
in connection-with the injection project tc a lease other than
that on which the shut-in wells are located,

In compliance with the request of the Examiner,
applicant submits the following information:

(a) All of the lands included in applicant's
; application in this case are owned by
the United.States. ‘

(b) Applicant is the owner -¢f the entire lease-
hold interest on the lands included in
applicantts application in this case,

(c) OCverriding royalties on the lands included
in applicant's application in this case
are as follows:

Clenny 1-6079 LeEe, TooMEY & KENT
1200 1878 STREET, N. W.
WASHINGTON G, D.C.




0il Conservation Cormission Paze 2
Decerber 12, 1958

Township 2¢ North, Range 13 West )

) :E(TJ Jo Fo Fritz
Sections 27, 28, 29, W5 32 ) 5% Mary Sue Douthit
Township 20 North, Range 13 West )
, )
Sections 33 znd 34 )
N ) 1% H., J. Salge
Townsiip 25 North, Range 13 West ) :
)
Sections 3 and 4 )
wanship 26 North, Rangenl3 west )
)
Section 35 )
: ) 1% M. B, Marye, et ux..
Township 25 North, Range 13.West )
Section 1 )

As I stated at the hearing, it is my opinion that the
varying ownerships of overriding royalties among the leases as
to which the transfer of allowables was requested should not be
deemed by the Commission a factor material to granting this
permission. Assuming that otherwise the transfer »f allowables
is justified and that no suggestion is made that the correlative
rights of an overriding royalty owner or other owners will be
abused by drainage across lease lines as a result of transfer
of allowables, the position of the overriding royalty owner
from whose tract the allowable would be transferred is not af-
fected Ly the transfer. The lessee of the tract is primarily
responsible for the efficient and proper development and opzra-~
tion of t. . tract, subject, of course, to the control of the
Commission, -If the secondary recovery program will contribute
to a diminution of waste and increase ultimate recovery, par-
ticularly from the tract from which it is ‘proposed that allow-
ables will be transferred, the overriding royalty owner ofn such
tract gains proportionately as the ultimate recovery therefrom
is enhanced, -even though his current income from the tract may

be reduced. = ) h e

] i give the foregoing explanation in support of my
statement nade at the hearing on Decemter 10, 1958, since I made
no elatoration on my position at the hearing. I trust that this
brief explanation will help to clarify and fortify my statement
made at the hearing that I felt that differences of overriding
royalty ownerships were not a2 relevant factor in deternining
whether the transfer of allowables across lease lines should be

permitted,
Resp;;f&ully,

-

P, ¥, Sullivan, Attorncy for

THd BRITISH-AMERICAN OIL PROJUCING CUOMPANY,
Apnlicant

\/
"
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OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

FeCs BOX 871
.Santa Fe, New Kexico
January 7, 1959

Mre. Se. B. Christy

Hervey, Cow & Hinkle
P.0. Box 547
Roswell, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Christy:

Enclosed herewith please find Order No. R-1316, entered by the
Comission in Case No. 1562 December 31, 1958,

You wzll note that ths order authorizes British Americsn Oil
Producing Company to institute a gaa injection project in the Bisti-Lower

"Gallup Oil Pool and to convert a producing oil well to gas injection,
. effective immediately. You will also note that the order defines a

prcject area for the gas injection project and promulgates special rules
for the operatlon of said project, eifectlve Pebruary 1, 1959.

“le are also enclosing a2 copy of the Gas Injection Project
Operator?s Honthly Report, required to be filed monthly under the terms
of the subject order. A supply of these forms will be available fcr your
use within a few days. ;

The gbove roport is Lo Le {iled each month within three days after
tne normal unit allowable for Northwest New Mexico has been established.
Its purpose is primarily to ascertain the amount of allowable which is to
be assigned each well in the project area during the following month based
on the project's performance during the preceding mwonth. For example, the
report which is filed in Pebruary 4111 be to assign the allowable for March
and will contain production data for January.

: It will be necessary to take gas-oil ratio tests on each roducing -
well in the project each month with the results of said tests included in the
data submitted on the monthly report., The gas-oil ratios need not be filed
on the regular gas-oil ratio test report (Form C-11%) except during the
normal testing veriod prescribed by the Commission for the Bisti Pool. No
tests will be required on wells which are shut-in or have been converted to
gas injection. .




Hr. S. B. Christy ,
Roswell, New Mexico ~ January 7, 1959

Inasmuch as the monthly report embodies substantially all of the
data normally reported on Form C-~120 for injection projects, this latter
form will not be required. You are, therefore, exempt from that portion
of ilule 704 vhich pertains to Form C~120. '

Very truly yours,

A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary -‘Director

ALP/DSNsbp
Encis.

" CC-Fmery Arnold, OCC, Aztec

-2




BERORY Wi OX4 (,\)thit\’i‘.zIUN COMEIRNION
OF THE STATE OF N‘ﬂ? MEXICC

IN FHE HATIER CF WIE IEARING
CALIED BY T OI6L COHSRRVATIGH
COMMISSION OF MEY MEXIIO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING;

CASE R, 1562
Crder Mo, R-1316

APPLICATIOR OF BRITISH AMERICAN CIL
PRODUCING COMPANY FOR AN ORDER
AUTHORIZING 4 GAS INJuCTION PROJECT

- IN THE BISTI-IOWER GALLUP OIL POOL

IN SAN JUAR COUNTY, NEV¥ MEXICO, -AND
FOR THE PROMNULGATION OF SPECIAL RULFES
AND REGULATIONS GOVERNING SAXID PROJECT.

ORDER OF THE COMMISHION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on Ior heariag at 9 o’clocL a.dt, on
December 10, 1958, at Santa Fe, New Imxico, before Daniel &,
Nutter, anminer auly appointed by the 0il Conservation Cou-
miseion of Wew Mexico, hereinafter reiferred to as the "Con-
nission, " in accordance with Rule 12 lé of the Commission Ruies

and Regulations.

at ;
: NewW, ou this ~_day of Deceubor, 1958, the Commission,
a quorur being presen aving considered tho application, the
evidence adduced aad the rgconsendations of the Examiner, Daniel
S. Mutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public sotice Laving been given as required
by law, the Counrilssion has jurisdlction of this cause and the
subject matier thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Beriti sh Ameiican Oll Producing

Coupany . is the opervator of f(’ﬂir ngr..gct in the Bigti-lower Gollup
011l Pool, Ran Juan County, New Mexilco, described as follows:

POUTHRIT "B Elli’xi?-i-;

TOVHESHIY 20 WORTH o G 13 wand ' PN
Sectlon 27 : ALl preTm
foction “89: All
‘*“( tion 29 All
Section 43 W/ 2

A
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Case MNo. 145GY
Ordexr No. ®-1316

SALGE

"BOLAABE

TOVNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 15
Section J: All
Section 4: A11

TOLNSHIP <6 NORTH,
Section 33; 1T
Section 34: All

RANGE 15

HARYE LEAUE

- TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH,
Bection I: ATl

RANGE 13 VEET, NMPM

MARYE “B" LMASE

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 13 VEST, NMPY
Section 35: All ~

. (3) 'Mmat the applicant propoues to institute o gos
injection project on said leases by immediate injection of
- gas into the Gallup formation through-its Douthit "B" Well No.
5. located in the S¥/4 NE/4 of sald Section 28.

(4) Tnat the applicant further proposes the establislment
- of an administrative procedure whereby approval may be obtalned
for the conversion to gas inject¢an of the following-described
wells:

Douthit "B' Well No. 7, 8W/4 NW/4 of sald Section 27
Douthit "B" Well No. 12 fiR/4 S¥/4 of said Section 27
- Douthit 8" %ell Neo. 13 Sw/é SE/4 of szid Section 48

(6) That the applicant Iur+he& proposges that specilal rules
and regulations be promulgated to goverm the operation of said pro-
Ject, which rules would proviaa for:

(a) the transfer vi allowables from injection
wells to producing wells oa the above-
describad leuses.

() the tsousier of allowobles from wells which
have been shut-in for cbservation ox to
increase taw efficloncy of the project, to
other wells on the above~deseribed leasss,

() operation of the wvells on the abovew-
dageribed leages on o uet gas-oil ryatlo
busia giving hllaudnu\ fov gas injected.
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1662
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(d) such other rules and regulations
as are deemed aovpiropriate by the

Coumission,

(6) That the projecti ureas should be limited to sald
Douthit "B lease until such tihie as the Coumidsgion hag recoived
evidence of agreemsnt by the affected overriding royalty interests
to inclusion of the additionnl acreage described in Finding No.

- 2 1in the project,

7

That the appiicant has established by & preponderaance
0% the evidence that approvel of the subject application to inject
gas into the Gellup formation of the Bisti-~lower Gallup Oil Pool
will prevent waste and result in greater ultimate recovery of oil
from sald pool, ‘

(8) That the zpplication to convert the said Douthit *B"
- Well No. 5 to gas injection should be authorized.

: (9) That special rules and regulations governing ths
applicant's gas injection project in the Bloti-lower Gallup 01l
Pool should be established. '

iT 1S THEREFORE GRDERED:

(1) That the applicamnt, British-Awerican 0il Producing
Company, be and ihe same is beéreby authorized to operate a gas
injection project in the Bisti-lower Gallup Oil Pool in Ban Juan
County, New Hexico, subject to the spesial rules and regulaiions
for said project as herelsaiter setv forth, provided however, that
the area of suid project shall be confined to the limits of the
. applicant's Pouthit '"S" Iease until suck tims as the Commission
has received ovidence of agreement by the aifected overriding
royalty imteresis to iamciusilon of the additional acreage in the
project. That upon receipt of such proof, the Secretary-Director
" af the Commission is authorized (o enlavges the project area as
horeinafter deiined to lnciude the fvllowiang described acreage:

SALGE ‘A

TOWVHERIP 4D

13 WEST, Nuuil

mection @
fection 4:

TOWNSEIIP 206

ALL
AL

HOSTH, RANGE 13 VEST, NMPM

Bectioun 337 ATl T
Bection Jd4: All
HARYE L3ASE

L R T s P e PR e

TOVHCHIP 40

HORTH, aabalE L3 WESYT, HHvd

Aection L

Ail
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MARYE "B’ LLASE

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, HHPK
Section 35: A1l

(2) fThat the applicant be zmad the same is horeby
authorized to convert its Douthkit '"BY ¥Well No, 5, located in
- the 8W/4 NE/4 of Section £8, Towmship 26 Noxr”h, Range 13 Vest,
NUPM, Sam Juan Cotaty, Hew Mexico, to a gas injection well, -
" with injectiom oi gus through perforations in the interval
between 5028 feet and 5048 feet.

(3) That special rules and regulations governing the
operation of the above-described gas injaction project on
applicant's Douthit "B" lease be and the same are hereby
- promulgated as follows, effective February 1, 1859;

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS ¥FOR 1HE
BRITISH-AMERICAN OIL PRODUCING COMPANY "26-~13
GAS INJECTION PROJECT

"RULE 1. The project area of the British-Awerican 0il Producing
Company '26-13" Gas Injectiomn Project, hereinafter reierred to us
~the “"Project,' shall comprise that area described as Tollovs:

TOWNSHI? 26 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPN
Bection 27: “ATT T

Section Z8: All
Section 29: All
Section 32: W/2

RULE 2. The allowable for the Project shall be the sum of the
allowables of the several wells within the project area, including
those wells which are shut-in or are used =8 gas injectionm wells.

"RULE 3. Allowables for gas injection wells way be transisrvred o
produciung wells within the project area, ac way the allowables

for producing weils which, ia the interest of pore efiiclent
operatiorn 6f the Projoect, are shut-in or curtailed because ol high
gas-0i1l ratio or shut-in for pregsura regulation, control oi
pattern ox sveop efficiomciesn, to obsevve changes in pregssuves cw
changes in characteristics oi veservoir lilquids, or progyess ol
sWeap .

RiILE 4. The peoject asilowable way be proauesd from any well or
wells in the projoct arven in auy progovtien, subject to the
limitatious set Lorxth in Rule 2, provided that the vate ol
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production is consistent with the efficient oporation of the
Project and provided fuvther that no well shuall produce in
excess of two times the top unit allownble for the Bisti-lower
Gaollup 01l Pool, or 200 barrels pex day, whichever is grester.

RULE 6. The allowable assigned to any gas injection well,

which allowable is to Le tramsierred to any well ox wealls in

the project area for production, £hall in no event exceed the
producing capacity of the well prior to conversion to gas injection,
ag determined by ths testing procedure prescribed by ule 7.

Conversion of producing wells to gas injection, or the driliing
of additional wells Zor gas injection, shall be dome onrly after
approval of samw by the Secretary-Director of the Commission.
‘To obtain such approval, the Project operator shali file proper
application with the COmmiBsion, which application shull include
the following:

(1) A plat showing location of proposed injection
well, all wells within the project area and .
offset coperators, locating thelr offsetting
welis to the project area,

(2) A schematic drawing o tbe proposed injection
well which fully describes the casing, tubing,
perforated interval, end depths and showing
that injection of gas will be confiined into
the Bisti-lower Gallup Iovmation.

(3) A letter stating that all interested parties,
including offset operators to the project area
have been furnished a comnplete copy of the
application and the date of the notification.

The Secretary-Director may approve the proposed gas
injection well if, within 20 days aftor xeceiving the application,
no cbjection to ths proposal ig reczivaed. The Secretary-Director
way grant lmmediaste appzoval provided waivers of objsution are
recelved from all interested partiss,

RULE 6. The allowable assigned to any well which is shut-in or

is curtailed in accoxdance wilth the provisions of Mile 3, which
gllowable ig to be transferred %o any well ox wells in Lhe pyoject
ares Ior producilon, shall in no sveat excocd the producing capacity
of thae well prior to such shut-ln or curtailuent as deternined by
the testlag procedure prescribsd by Sule 7.

RULE 7., 7The allowable assigned o any wvell which ls used for the
puarpose oX gas inJebtiﬂn, or which is shut-in oy cuctailed in

accordunce with mule 5, shall ho dotexmined by o LG-bour test at
a stabllized rate of production, which shall ba the filnnl Z4-bour
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period of a 7Z-hour test througnout which the well shall be
produced in the sase manuesr and at a constant rate. In no

event shall a well receive an allowable greater thau 1ts ability
to produce, or greater than top unit allowable for the pool - :
multiplied by the well's acresge factor, whichever is applicable.
The project operator shall notify alil operators offsetting the
Project, as well as the Commission, of the exact tiwme such tests
are to be conducted. Tests may be witmessed by representatives
of the offsattlng operators and the Commission, if they so0 desiro.

RULE 8, No well in the project area shall be aszsigned any
allowable transferred from any other well or wells in the project
area unless and until said well bas been approved by the Com-
mission as a duly authorized '"Transfer Well." To receive approval
for any such Transfer VWell, the Prcject operator shall file
application with the Secretary-Director of the Commisxeion fox
peralssion to transfer allowable to the well, setting forth therein
the well's curient allowable and the maximum ailowabls which will
be assigmod to the well., Copies o the application shall be -
provided to all operators owning acreage offsetting the proration
unit on which the transier well is located. The Secretary-Director
‘may designate the well as a Tramnsfer VWell subject to the maximum
expected allowable for the well if, within 20 days after receiving
the application, no objection to the designation is received. The
Secretary-Director may grant imsmediate designation as a Transfer
Well provided wailvers of objection are received from all such offset
oparators. ;

RULE 9. The allowable assigned to any well in the Projecti shall
‘be based upon the ability of the well to produce and shall be
subject to the limiting gas-oill ratic (2,000 to 1) for the 3isti-
lower Gallup Cil Fool, except that any well or wells within the
project area producing with a gas~oil ratio in excess of 2,000
cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil- may- be produced on a 'het“
gas-cil ratio basis, which net gas-vil ratio shall be determined
by applying oredit for dally average gas injected into the Bisti-
ilower Gallup Oil Pool withia the project awvea to such high gas-
0il ratio well, The dally adjusted 9il allowable for any such
well receiving gas injection credit shal; be determined in accord-
‘ance with the following formula: : ,

TUA x Fy = 4,000

R |
B3 - L
‘--‘{;;—“40—‘ - E.A»—
P

o

&
o~
Lim

1§
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where:
Aadj m - the woll ‘s vdaily adjusted allowable
TUA - top unit allowable for ool
Fé = the well’'s acreage factor
P - average daily volume of gas produced by the
g well during the preceding month, cubic feet
Ig o= the well's allocated share of ?he daily average
gas injected during the preceding month, cublc feet
go - average daily volume of oil produced by the well -

during the preceding month, barrsls

- In po event shall the amount of injected gas beiné
credited to a well be such as to cause the nst gas-oil ratio,
P - I _, to be less tham 2,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of
Po ‘
all produced.

RULE 10. Each month the project operator shall, within three
days after the normal unit allowasble for Northwest New Mexico
has besn established, submit to ths Commission a Gas Injection

‘Project COperator's Report, on a form prescribed by the Commission,

outlining thereon the date required, and requesting aliowables for
each of the several wells in the Project.

RULE 11. The Commission shall, upon review of the report and
after any adjustments deened necessary, assigr allowables to each

well in the Project for the next succeeding month in accordance

with these rules.

RULE 12, 7The Special Mles and egulations for the operation of
the surbjisct Project shall prevoil zeprinst the Statewids Rules and
alao against ths Special Rules and LRegulations for the Bisti-
iower Gallup 0il Pol, if ir conflict therewlith.

DONE at Sante Fe, ¥Now Hoxico, on the day and year hersin-
above designated, ' -
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OFL CONSERVATICH COMMISSION

w L, MECHLM, Chailrpan
HURRAY 3. HORGAWS iember

e

-

PR ~ S Ty, Lo
O Y pinans g & . .
A, G, vOoriLR, Jv., Member & Becretary




No. 33=58

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING DECEMBER 10, 1958

- _OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 9 a.m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa‘FeI New Mexico
Thé;following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner:

CASE 15582

CASE 1560:

CASE 15613

CASE 1562

CASE 1559:

Application of Sunray Mid=Continent Oil Company for permission to commingle
the production from two separate oil pools. Applicant, in the above~styled
cause, seeks an order authorizing it to commingle the production from the
Blinebry 0il Pool and Drinkard Pool on its State Land *15" Lease comprising
the §/2 S/2 of Section 16, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, .
New Mexico. Applicant proposes to meter the production from the Blinebry
Gil Pool prior to being commingled and to determine Drinkard Pool production
by subtracting the metered volume on the total gauged production in the
common tank battery.

Application of Sunray Mid-Continent 0il Company for ansrder authorizing a
secondary recovery project in San Juan County, New Mexico, and for the pro-
mulgation of special rules and regulations in connection with said project.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order. authorizing it to in-
stitute a secondary recovery project in the Bisti-Lower Gallup Qil Pool for
the injection of dry gas into the Gallup formation through its Federal "C"
Well No. 18, located in the 5W/4 NE/4 of Section 7, Township 25 North, Range
12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant further proposes that
special rules and regulations be promulgatcd to govern the operation of the
above-referenced project, which rules would provide among other things for .

_the conversion of additional injection wells without notice- and hearing,

the transfer of allowables from injection wells to producing wells, transfer

- of allowables from wells which have been shut-in for observation or to in-

crease the efficiency of the project, exemption of all leases cornescted with
the project from gas-0il ratio limitation provided gas produced therefrom

is reinjected, and such other rules and regulations the Commission may deem
appropriate.

Appl1cat10n of El Paso Natural Gas Company for a dual complet1on. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to dually complete
its Huerfano Unit Well No.-92 {DG) located in the SA/4 NW/4 of Section 7,
Township 26 North, Range 9 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, in such a

‘manner as to permit the production of gas from an undeSLQnated Gallup gas

pool and gas from an undesignated Dakota gas pool.

Application of Tidewater Gil Company for a dual completlon. Applzcant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorlzlng it to dually complete
its A. B. Coates "C" Well No. 17, located in the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 24,
Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner
as to permit the prcduction of oil from the Justis-McKee Pool and oil from
the Justis-Ellenburger Pool through parallel strings of tubing.
; : - [
Application of British American Oil Producing Company for permission to
institute a secondary recovery project in San Juan County, New Mexico, and
for the promulgation of special rules and regulations in connection there-
with. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it
to institute a secondary recovery project in the Bisti-Lower Gallup 0il Pool
for the injection of dry gas and/or llquefled petroleum gas into the Gallup
formation through four wells located in Sections 27 and 28, Township 26 North
Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant further proposes that
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Docket No. 33=33

CASE 1562. (con't)

g

CASE 1563:

special -rules and regulations be promulgated to govern the above-described
project, which would include among other things conversion of additional
injection wells without notice and hearing, trancfer of allowables from
injection wells, transfer of allowables from wells shut-in for observation
purposes or to increase the efficiency of the project, exemption of all
leases connected with the project from gas-~oil ratio-limitation provided
‘gas produced therefrom is reinjected, and such other rules and regulations
the Comm1551on may deem appropriate.

Application of Caulkins Gil Company for a dual completion. App11¢éht, in

-~ tha above-styled cause, seeks an order anthorizing it to dually complete.

its Breech “A" Well 'No: D204, located in the SE/4 SE/4 of Section 9, Towne

CASE 1564:

" CASE 1565:

CASE 15663

CASE 1567:

ig/

ship 26 North, Range 6 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, in such a manner
as to permit the production of 0il from the South Blanco-=Tocito Qil Pool

and the production of gas from the South Blanco—Dakota Gas Pool through
parallel strings of tubing.’

Application of Great Western Drilling Company for approval of a unit agree=-
ment-and a pilot water flood project. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks .an order approving its proposed North Central Caprock Queen Unit Agree-
ment embracing 2,040 acres, more or less, of state and federal lands in
Sections 13, 14, 15, and 24, of Township 13 South, Range 31 East, and Sections
17, 18, and 19; of Townshlp 13 South, Range 32 East, Caprock-Queen Pool,
Chaves and Lea Counties, New Mexico, and for authority to institute a pilot
water flood project in the Queen formation underlying said unit area.

Application of Continental 0il Company for a dual completion. Applicant,

- in the-above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to dually complete

its Warren Unit Well No. 9 located in the SW/4 NW/4 of Sectlon 27, Township
20 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to
permit the production of gas from the Warren-Tubb Gas Pool and oil from the
Warren-Drinkard Gil Pool through parallel strings of tubing.:

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for approval of a unit
agreement. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order approving

its East Saunders Unit Agreement embracing approximately 2,320.acres of .

state acreage in Township 14 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicat1on of Olsen Oils, Inc+, for a non-standard gas proration unit.
Applicant, in the above=-styled cause, seeks an order establishing a l60O-acre

‘ non-standard gas proration unit in the Tubb Gas Pool consisting of the N/2

NW/4, SA/4 NN/4 and the NW/4 SW/4 of Section 25, Township 22 South, Range o .
37 East, Lea County, New Mexico; or in the alternative for a compulsory o

pooling order pooling all interests within the vertical limits of the Tubb

Gas Pool in the NW/4 of said Section 25 as one Tubb Gas Unit and a like "
order pooling all interests within the vertical limits of the Tubh Gas Pool

in the SN/4 of said Section 25 as another Tubb Gas Unit.
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